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Q.
We had a driver that injured her shoulder when her hand caught in the strap of a roll-up-door on our trailer as it opened. Our plant wants to ban all roll-door trailers, and I am interested in any information on swing-doors vs. roll-up doors from a safety, cost and efficiency perspective.

A.
We had several CTPs respond to our request. One, which uses swing doors for our transport operations and roll-up doors for our local delivery operation, didn’t offer specifics on cost but was “very confident the roll-up doors sustain much less accident damage because the swing doors are constantly getting caught on something and torn off.  We probably replace one rollup door for every 10 swing doors.”

Another offered, “If the person got their shoulder hurt as the door opened, I would have to guess they had the recoil spring set too tight.  They might be able to save themselves a bunch of money by just loosening the springs a turn or two.”


A third CTP fleet professional offered: “We use swing doors (no roll-ups) mainly due to loss of cube issues.  We experience virtually no safety issues with the swing doors with the following exceptions:

“1. Doors occasionally not being latched properly, and causing damage to doors and other trailers when they are moved in and out of dock doors.

“2. Very rarely (but it has happened) doors will "spring open" when they are being unlatched and hit the person opening the door.  This is caused mainly by improperly secured loads falling.

“We address both of these issues with training, and it is rare when they occur.”

Finally, one CTP said that his fleet had never experienced an injury relative to a roll-up door. He equips each roll-up door with extenders because of the amount of work they do from the ground. To prevent a fluke accident like that described in the question, “I would either replace the strap with one that is not a loop design or simply cut the factory installed strap so no one could get stuck in the strap.  If you cut it on one side it will make the strap longer, eliminating the loop and you should even have enough material to knot it on the end for a good grip.  Just don’t cut it in the middle because you will end up with two equal length ends that will be too short.”

He went on to offer that swing doors have proven to be more costly and less safe in his operation. “That is a big heavy door so you can imagine what happens when wind catches one.  Additionally, the bracket that secures them to the side of the box is typically not of any great quality and they break or bend often rendering the driver with no securement method during unloading.  Lastly, even in the case of dock to dock work, it is now one more thing the driver must remember to check prior to pulling off the dock and then once the driver has pulled far enough off the dock he/she must get back out again close the doors. This wastes time and only increases the number of times the driver is climbing in and out of the cab.”

